September 2022 Newsletter







Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362

PRO SHOP NEWS

Mark Morrow

Assistant Golf Professional

Hello PGC!

As a review from last month:

- Congrats to Mark Mitrovich & Sid Krumpe and Steve Jones & Randy Guimond for being the low gross and low net players respectively from PGC in the 2022 PGC Member-Guest! We had 24 players (12 teams) and it was good bringing that tournament back! We like having more guests experience the course!
- Congrats to Tony Walker & M. Martinez as well as Eric Kovatch & Al Osterberg for being the low gross and low net players respectively from PGC in the Men's Club 6s tournament!
- In addition, I'd like to congratulate Team
 Wagner for winning the Captain's Cup this year!

Our next upcoming golf events at PGC that are open for signups:

- We will be having a "Big Cup" event on Saturday 9/24/22 after the greens are aerified. Check in with the Pro Shop for more information after the Fall Shotgun event.
- Sunday, 9/25/22 Men's Club Cross-Country event

The time for the Fall Shotgun, our biggest event of the year, is here! We are looking forward to the fun this upcoming weekend, Friday-Sunday, 9/2/22-9/4/22! If you are playing, please be sure to arrive for your shotgun times early so we can get you checked

in and out on the course in a smooth fashion. "Early" shotgun times are at 8:00am and afternoon "late" times are 1:30pm. We have the auction back this year and it is Friday at 7pm.

We have a couple outside groups having shotguns on the course: Friday, 9/9/22 (Big Timber) – we have very limited tee times this day. Sunday, 9/17/22 (PAHS Band Booster) we have more open tee times. So please be sure to check in with or call the Pro Shop if you want tee times these days or if these interfere with your regular tee times. The Home & Home vs. Gorge Vale is set for Sunday, 9/18/22. If you are not playing in that event, please review your tee times.

The 2022 Summer merchants league ends 9/7/22 & 9/11/22. We will have a banquet a week or two after the season so be sure to talk to the Pro Shop. If you are interested in playing in a winter league, please notify the Pro Shop about that also the next time you check in!

Maintenance plans to aerify the greens on 9/19/22-9/20/22 so only $\frac{1}{2}$ of the course will be open on those days.

September is the last month of peak season and there are many people wanting to golf. Be sure to continue making tee times and being respectful toward the other golfers out on the course.

Thanks,

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team



Peninsula Golf Club September 2022 Page 2

CLUBHOUSE NEWS

Rena Parish

We have had a blast with the class reunions of 1957/1960/1970 and 1972 here at the clubhouse. Thank you for having your parties here, we enjoyed all of you.

We are happy to add Tracy to our crew. Come by and say hello if you have not met her yet, she is our new bar tender.

We are gearing up for Fall Shotgun. So, very busy at the club-house which is great. Come join us on Monday Memorial Day, we will be open from 11 am to 3 pm. We also have Big Timber September 9th and Gorge Vale September 18th.

Our breakfast club is going strong; every 3 weeks we have the Lutheran church and the 3rd Saturday of every month we have the retired Coast Guard. We have been notice and given great reviews on our food on the PAWA Facebook page. We are excited about that.

Come join us on Monday, Memorial Day, we will be open from 11 am to 3. pm We are going strong with our breakfast club; every 3 weeks we have the Lutheran church and the 3rd Saturday of every month we have the retired Coast Guard. We have been noticed and given great reviews on our food on the PAWA Facebook page. We are excited about

that!!

Thank you, Rena Parish and Clubhouse staff



Membership Report—August 16, 2022						
10, 2	<u> </u>					
Applications:	0					
Resignations	0					
Status Change	0					
Membership Totals						
Certificate	121					
Junior Sngl	7					
Certif-non-resid.	4					
Associate	22					
Seasonal	7					
TOTAL	161					

Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

What Is the Ruling?

After completion of a hole during a stroke play competition, a player makes several practice putts with another player's putter. What is the penalty?

ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

Laurie McDonald

Just a heads up that billing statements for September include the semi-annual assessment for property taxes in the amount of \$150.00.

If you know of any business or have a business of your own that would benefit from advertising on our course, please let me know. We have several spaces available. Annual fee is \$750 and comes with twelve rounds of golf and we will provide the sign.

Please remember our board meetings are every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm. We encourage all members to attend. Bring your suggestion or ideas to the meeting, we encourage member input and would love to see increased attendance.

Thanks. Laurie



Peninsula Golf Club September 2022 Page 3

From the President

Deborah Jacobs

We would like to "Welcome" Traci Montelius as our new clubhouse employee, and extend our best to Kat Eacrett as she's off on a new adventure moving to Enumclaw.

We have saved enough funds to purchase a new mower for the course and to start planning for the next round of cart path repair/paving. Tory is researching our best options for a mower and is hoping to have something ordered soon; we'll possibly have it by next season as it takes 12-14 months for availability and shipping.

If you've noticed the spray painting around the course on the cart paths; (it's not Graffiti) these are the areas numbered in priority of concern for the next round of repair/paving. We are hoping to get bids in the next few weeks, so we can start planning for this project as soon as a paving company is available. it would be great to see better atte members. Meetings are the 3rd Tu month, starting at 5pm.

Thank you to all our employees for all their hard work and effort to make our club and course a great

We are also getting bids for the parking lot where several areas are in need of repair.

It's Election Time! Annually, three positions are open for election on the Board of Directors, if you are a certificate member and want to be involved in the operation of our club, feel free to submit your name and a brief bio for the ballot. You can send your bio to our Administrator by mail, email, or drop in the payment box. The Annual General Election is Wednesday, October 19th, meeting starts at 6pm - hope to see you there.

Please consider attending our monthly board meetings to hear first hand from the entire Board all the things that are happening concerning our Club, it would be great to see better attendance by our members. Meetings are the 3rd Tuesday of each month, starting at 5pm.

Thank you to all our employees and volunteers for all their hard work and effort to make our club and course a great place to enjoy and play golf

Deborah



Ladies Club Notes

The ladies will be Sitting Circles for the Fall Shotgun—we so appreciate the participation of the players and our ladies in support of our scholarships and projects for the golf course.

The competition for September is Captain's Choice with a new game, 2 Game Eccies. Player does 2 rounds and takes the best score from each hole for their final score. Please sign up in the locker room.

Save the date reminder for October 19; our end of season scramble, luncheon and awards ceremony. The following week, the Halloween 18 hole par 3 course and costume contest will be held.

Game schedule for September: 9/7, Medal Play; 9/14, Crazy 8's; 9/21, T & F; 9/28, Throw out 3.

Join us on Wednesdays for a 9 a.m. tee time, guests are welcome!

September 2022



SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
				1	2 Shotgun Practice Rounds Shotgun Auction 7 p.m.	3 Fall Shotgun 0800 & 1:30 Shotgun times
4 Fall Shotgun 0800 & 1:30 Shotgun times	5 Clubhouse Open 11 am to 5 pm	6	7 Ladies Club	8	9 Big Timber Classic	10
11	Clubhouse Closed	13	14 Ladies Club	15	16	17 Band Boosters "Count to Fore"
18 Home & Home vs Gorge Vale	19Aerify Greens Clubhouse Closed	20 Aerify Greens Board Meeting Committees 4pm, Board 5 pm Members Welcome	21 Ladies Club	22	23	24 Big Cup
25 Cross Country 2-Man Scramble 0830 Shotgun Start	26 Clubhouse Closed	27	28 Ladies Club	29		HANT JE ENDS 9/7 /11/2022.

Clubhouse Hours Sep 1—Sep 30, 2022

Monday Closed (Labor Day 11—3 pm)
Tuesday 06:30 am to 5:00 pm
Wednesday 11:00 am to 9:00 pm
Thursday 06:30 am to 7:00 pm
Friday 11:00 am to 7:00 pm
Sunday 0630 am to 7:00 pm

**Horserace Fridays close at 9 p.m.

Newsletter Editor—Sandy
Granger
rsgranger50@hotmail.com



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow, 360-681-6773

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

<u>Clubhouse</u> 360-457-7348 *Call Rena Parish to book your Party or Special Events

pgcrenaparish@gmail.com Superintendent Tory Clayton 360-457-6508